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The Supervisory Committee is responsible for overseeing the credit union staff to ensure the policies set in place by the Board of Directors are complied with.  The Supervisory Committee is also tasked to work with the Board, staff and the Alabama Credit Union Administration to ensure the credit union is operating within the Rules and Regulations of the National Credit Union Administration as well as the Alabama Credit Union Administration.  In addition the committee ensures the staff and board obtains the annual compliance training as required by law.  

In order to achieve these goals, the Supervisory Committee regularly attends Board meetings and visits the credit union during operational hours to ensure that staff is adhering to policies and procedures as outlined in the regulations.  

In 2021 the Supervisory Committee contracted with CU Compliance and Audit Group, the credit union’s independent auditor group to perform the required Annual Supervisory Audit as well as required Quarterly Interim Reviews.  The Committee, along with staff and board members reviewed the audit and interim reviews that were performed and there were no exceptions noted.

In addition to reviewing and auditing the financial and internal controls of the credit union, the auditor also performs the annual Bank Secrecy Act audit that is required to make sure the credit union is in compliance with the Patriot Act.  This audit did not find any exceptions with the operations and functions of the credit union.

